
  
  

14th November, 2018 
 

Reference - Lillian Shuk Yun Lam 

To Whom It May Concern,  

 

I have known Lillian Shuk Yun Lam in a professional capacity since 2017 as her line manager in                  
Secondary, Learning Support at the Australian International School. 

Since her appointment to Learning Support Lillian has been instrumental in implementing key             
systems and procedures such as the Google Team Drive which has allowed the department to better                
ensure continuity of care across the Secondary School. Lillian demonstrates a student centered             
approach to teaching which is evident in her differentiated classroom practice and the one on one                
student support which she has been required to deliver in her role as a learning support teacher. In                  
addition, she has effectively co-taught, differentiated and modified curriculum for a range of             
academic subjects from Grades 6 - 10. Lillian has a methodical approach to teaching and is able to                  
effectively use data to track student progress and make adjustments to programmes as appropriate.              
She has used various standardised tests to track student progress and has been able to effectively                
report to teachers and parents.  

 
Lillian is a lifelong learner and this has been demonstrated through her recent qualification as a 
Google Guide and certified Google Educator. She has been able to utilise a ​variety of software for 
blended learning and data tracking, encourage use assistive technologies for students with learning 
needs. Furthemore, she was instrumental in the Teacher Inquiry Group tasked to overhaul the 
school-wide Individualised Educational Plan. Lillian is a diligent and committed teacher who builds a 
community of learners who feel safe and supported within her classroom. She has encouraged and 
nurtured relationships with students and their families through effective communication as Case 
Manager. As part of her commitment to student support beyond the classroom, Lillian has assisted in 
coordinating the numeracy and literacy peer-mentoring program, connecting both younger and older 
students.  

  

On a personal note, it has been wonderful to have Lillian as a colleague and co -worker. Her attention                   
to detail and high level of care for the students she works with have been outstanding. I have no                   
hesitation in recommending Lillian for any position in special education. 

 

Yours Sincerely,  

 

 

 

Claudia Campbell-Pegg - Head of Learning Enrichment (Secondary)  

 


